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DRAFT
Mr. Bill Booth, Chairman 

Northwest Power and Conservation Council 

851 SW Sixth Avenue, Suite 1100 

Portland, OR 97204-1348 

Dear Chairman Booth: 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on the Columbia River Basin Fish and Wildlife Program amendment recommendations submitted to the Northwest Power and Conservation Council (Council) on April 4, 2008.  The collection of recommendations submitted to the Council provides much of the material of substance to develop a comprehensive Program amendment that can:
· link regional goals with subbasin/population scale goals and provide a basis for reporting Program success, 
· identify the Program’s appropriate opportunities towards meeting those goals and objectives,

· provide the justification and a basis to adequately fund the priorities identified by the fish and wildlife agencies and Tribes and others, 
· be consistent with MOAs and other agreements between the fish and wildlife agencies and Tribes and others, and
· provide a 10-year implementation work plan to provide certainty and stability to our regional partners in fish and wildlife mitigation and restoration in the Columbia River Basin.
The fish and wildlife agency and Tribes recommend that the Council use the adaptive management framework, as articulated in our April 4, 2008 recommendations, to build a comprehensive 10-year implementation work plan, consistent with the structure of the state and tribal ESA long term agreements, but covering the full mitigation responsibility under the Northwest Power Act (NPA).  In order to accomplish this, the states, Tribes, and others will submit comments in addition to this letter by June 12, 2008 that define projects and programs (including budgets) necessary to address Bonneville Power Administration’s (BPA) mitigation opportunities in areas of the Basin that are not currently included in the jurisdiction of the signed MOAs.  The fish and wildlife managers, working with Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority (CBFWA) staff, will evaluate the list of proposed measures (projects and programs) based on the expected impact on proposed biological objectives, linking the proposed actions to the Program’s subbasin and basinwide scale objectives.
In order to achieve this, the agencies and Tribes will:
· streamline and consolidate the resident fish section of our amendment recommendations in order to support a 10-year work plan,

· complete Table 2.1 which establishes the linkage between basinwide goals and subbasin objectives for anadromous fish,

· provide comment and feedback for the wildlife section where inconsistencies or disagreements were identified, and
· provide a list of specific measures for inclusion into the final Program. For each measure, determine: Province, Subbasin, State, Project Type (A,R,W), H category, Existing/Expanding/New, Program Description (if project is part of a larger management program), Project Number, Project Title, Organization, Funding Type (capital or expense), FY2009 Budget, FY2010-2011 Budget, FY2012-2017 Budget, Link to April 4 CBFWA Measure, Summary of Biological Benefits by species and objective, and other Comments.
The fish and wildlife agencies and Tribes request that the Council work with us to develop a comprehensive 10-year work plan with budgets and anticipated biological accomplishments, tied to the 2008 Fish and Wildlife Program, for consideration in the BPA 2010-11 rate proceeding.  For once, the timing of these important processes has aligned to provide an opportunity to link the Program development with BPA’s fish and wildlife funding decision.
The Council project solicitation process should be used to address unknowns, develop RFP’s for programs that may be undefined, provide scientific review, and to establish the specific 3-5 year subbasin scale work plans.

The fish and wildlife managers will work with Council to develop a project solicitation process that supports the long term implementation plan.  The 10-year implementation budget approved during the rate case proceeding would determine geographic and species allocation of funds based on actions and anticipated outcomes.  The fish and wildlife managers will work closely with Council, BPA, customer groups, and other interested parties to ensure regional support for the 10-year implementation plan.

We believe that developing specific measures with funding to fully implement the Fish and Wildlife Program, the Council can achieve full integration of the NPA responsibilities with BPA’s ESA obligations.  The funding for the Program would be based on biological needs within the region and the Program funding would be stable and reliable which would improve project efficiencies and effectiveness (i.e., improve cost share opportunities).  The Council role will be elevated to prioritizing strategies implemented by the Program and focus less on individual project management.  Finally, the monitoring and evaluation program will serve a purpose of reporting against stated objectives and expectations on an annual basis.  This accountability and transparency should assure the region that our fish and wildlife dollars are optimized and the region is getting value for their BPA funding.
Sincerely,
Larry Peterman, Chairman
Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority

cc:  
Steve Wright, BPA

NPCC Members

CBFWA Members 
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